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LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Student Principal for a day 

This is a special edition of the Principal’s Report, brought to you 
by LRCS’ special guest Principals for Monday, 1st June. Our 
school was one of many across the country that participated in 
the Student Principal for a Day (or SP4D) program, which       
involves handing the top position of the school over to students to 
help develop leadership qualities. Our two student Principals 
were Charlie Taylor for Primary and Stevan Kotru for Secondary. 
Here is their report of their day:  
 
Our day started off very well at 8:20 sharp. Dressed in our snazzy 
suits and dashing blue and pink ties, we attended the Secondary teacher’s muster and ran the  
meeting (those teachers are as bad as the kids!). We then ran off to attend the Primary muster, 
where we let them know our plans for the day. We then walked very quickly to the Secondary      
assembly, where we addressed the students about SP4D and impressed them with our dapper    
outfits. Questacon was happening that day, so we visited the presentation to see what they had       
in-store and thanked them for their time, then we were off to teach our first lesson. 
 
We worked with Year 4 to discuss all things leadership and we received many enthusiastic answers 
about how they could be leaders in and out of school. We then ran all around the place, visiting as 
many classrooms as we could: we read to kindy, helped mark maths, had students proudly show us 
their quality work and were bombarded by questions from inquisitive kids. We also asked students 
about what improvements they thought could be made around the school to make it even better 
than it already is (if that’s even possible!). A large majority said we should build a swimming pool, 
to which the answer was unsurprisingly no. A lot also said we should retouch up paint or have the 
local football teams logo painted on some of the walls, which we thought was a great idea.  
 
We also got to attend the annual Biggest Morning Tea in the staffroom with the teachers (free food, 
what more can you ask for) to raise funds for the Cancer Council. Lunch time was spent on         
playground duty, where we got to spend time with our fans. The day ended with the K-4 assembly, 
where we handed out awards along with the help of Mr Adamthwaite. We have also taken part in 
webinars, which involved interactive video conferences with Principals and students from all across 
Australia.  
 
It was a tiring day for both of us, and our assistant Miss Fitzgerald (we walked over 8000 steps that 
day). All in all it was a terrific experience for us, as we learnt so much about what it means to be a 
leader and it was definitely a privilege that we got to do the first year of SP4D.at LRCS. It will be 
something we take into the future with us, and we thank everyone for letting us go into their     
classrooms and talk to the students. We now have a lot of appreciation for teachers and the work 
they do, thanks to them the school runs so smoothly because of what they do behind the scenes. 
 

A note from the assistant: Stevan and Charlie impressed everyone with their natural leadership 

qualities and constant displays of initiative and maturity. They went above and beyond in their 

roles and proved themselves to be worthy of the role of principal, as well as potential teachers.   

Well done, boys. You are a credit to everyone in our community!  

Photos from the day can be found on page 3.  
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The past couple of weeks have been extremely busy around the school,              

particularly in the primary area. Miss  Gamble did a wonderful job of organising 

all children to attend the Life  Education Van last week. All the students enjoyed 

visiting Healthy Harold and taking home work booklets filled with fun activities.  

Students are busy with sporting events these few weeks. About 30 students will 

be participating at the Regional Cross Country held in Coolah and we wish them 

the best of luck in this great experience.  

Our House Captains have also excelled in their leadership skills with competing 

in and organising some magnificent House cheering at the Athletics Carnival. 

House Points are extremely close and the final winning House will be announced 

once students have competed in the High Jump. Students will have the              

opportunity to participate in High Jump in Term 3. The Barwon Athletics        

Carnival will be held in Collarenebri on the 7th August 2015. More information 

will be available closer to the date. 

Parent Teacher Meetings - School reports are currently being written and  

Teachers have been busy assessing student progress.  Parents are encouraged to 

maximise the feedback from teachers regarding student progress by attending the 

parent / teacher nights that will be held in Week 9. If your child is in Year 3 or 4 

the report that your child receives will look significantly different. We are         

currently looking at making some changes that we hope will make the reports 

more informative and appealing to parents. 

Please make your appointment through the front office to visit your child’s    

teacher. The dates are Monday 15th, Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th June. We 

hope to see you all there. 

We also look forward to see family and community members visiting the school 

during NAIDOC Week in Week 10. 

 

Michelle Taylor 

Assistant Principal 

 Michelle Taylor Michelle Taylor ––  Assistant PrincipalAssistant Principal 

Proud and Positive in the Primary Department 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello, 

We have had lots of varied activities in the school lately. I have delighted in organising a library 

event: the visit of  author Oliver Phommavanh. Oliver is not only funny, he is young, funky and 

relates to students well with his personal stories which have a cultural origin from Thailand. As 

I write this I am thinking of the timetable for Oliver and planning where he might like to go in 

the Ridge. Visitors are always interested in our town and it is a long way for most to travel; so 

we are fortunate to have an author of Oliver’s calibre prepared to trek out west of Sydney.     

Oliver will have a Primary day and a Secondary day with students. The workshops will focus on 

the writing process and he will of course make us laugh. He began his career as a stand up    

comedian. 

 

I recently attended a Primary English Teachers Conference with a focus on writing. I              

reinforced some of my thoughts on writing and found new ways with poetry. One of the types 

of poetry that appealed to me was “Post it Note Poetry” where you write a poem on a post it 

note and stick it anywhere: on the fridge, near the kettle, on a door, anywhere someone would 

perhaps find it and read it. These poems are not meant to be kept but just spur of the moment 

thoughts. I was suffering from a rotten cold on the day of the conference and when it came to 

try out some of the poetry ideas which we were presented with I wrote “No Tissues” which I 

will share with you.  

 

No Tissues 

Cold 

Airconditioning blowing 

Throat tickling 

Nose streaming 

Snot flowing 

Serviettes doing more than serving. 

 

The LRCS Reading Challenge finishes soon. Thursday the 18th June is the last day I will be   

accepting  recording sheets. The party of celebration for those who complete the challenge will 

be Monday lunch on the last week of term, which is also during Naidoc Week.    

 



 

 

 

The Library Turtle Draw winners recently were: 

Week  5 

ES1      Musa Akram   ES1T (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 1  Isaiah Seaton   S1M (Book: Going Bush) 

Stage 2  Noah Hallam-Adamson S2C  (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 3  Riley Gibson   S2/3MA  (School Magazines)  

Week  6 

ES1                  Macy Seaton   ES1M (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 1  Jazmin Murray  S1M (Magazine Voucher) 

Stage 2  Torin Barron   S2S  (Magazine voucher) 

Stage 3  Karlie Haverhoek   S3M  (Magazine Voucher)  

 

Thank you to the parents who are making an effort to look for lost books. Parents are always  

welcome in classrooms to look with their child for a book that has been borrowed. 

 

 

Penny Fahey  Teacher-Librarian 

 

 



 

 

Primary Student 

of the Week   

Week 6 S1M 

Isaiah Seaton 

 

Isaiah demonstrates a fantastic attitude towards all school  

activities. He always tries his best and enjoys helping his 

teacher and other students. Isaiah is always polite and  

friendly and is a positive role model for his peers.   

Well done, Isaiah! 

Primary Student 

of the Week   

Week 6 S3D 

Ashton McBride 

 
 

Ashton is a delightful student. He works hard to complete his 

classwork and he wants to do quality work. His                     

determination to learn is fantastic and he keeps trying no 

matter how difficult he finds the task.  

Well done Ashton, keep it up! 



 

 

Secondary Student of 

the Week   

Week 7 Year 12      

Stevan Kotru 

Stevan has been enthusiastically participating in 

all of his leadership roles and consistently  

demonstrates that he is a great role model for his 

peers. 

Congratulations Stevan! 

Primary Student 

of the Week   

Week 7 S2V 

Ellie Barrett

 

Ellie has been selected as student of the week for 

her consistent effort in all  areas of her learning 

and her willingness to assist others. 

Well done Ellie! 



 

 

English/HSIE FacultyEnglish/HSIE Faculty  

Bubble, bubble, toil and trouble 

In Stage Five English trouble has bubbled, daggers 

have floated and students have wrestled with           

Elizabethan English during their study of             

Shakespeare’s Macbeth. 

  
The classes have tackled reading the original play, 

watched modern film versions and challenged      

themselves with the “32-second Macbeth”. 

 

The high levels of engagement and consistent 

work effort of all students was evident in their  

half-yearly exam responses, which showed a solid 

understanding of the famous play and its themes.  

 

Institution and Individual Experience 

Year 11 Standard English are studying a unit 

about the experiences of individuals in            

institutions through the film The 

Shawshank  Redemption. English and  

Travel has been the focus of the Year 11  

English Studies class, and students have 

been travelling the world of film with The 

Secret Life of Walter Mitty and Into the 

Wild.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

They are looking forward to The Amazing 

Race in the next stage of their travels.  

HSC—Fast approaching 

Year 12 Standard English are beginning        

preparations for their upcoming HSC Trial 

exams and are encouraged to revise and 

draft practise responses. Past papers can be 

found on the Board of Studies website and 

will provide a useful guide for students at 

this time.  

 

Exploring the past 

English Studies in Year 12 have been         

exploring Australia’s nation building past 

with research into industrial events such as 

building the Sydney Harbour Bridge and the 

Snowy River  Hydro Electric Scheme. 



 

 

English/HSIE Faculty continuedEnglish/HSIE Faculty continued  

Books, books, books… 

Stage Four English classes have been reading a range 

of books to improve their comprehension,               

vocabulary, understanding of narrative and story-

telling ability.       Fantasy stories have been popular 

and included Artemis Fowl, The Invention of Hugo 

Cabret and Rowan of Rin.  

 

 In addition to their novel studies, students have taken to      

developing their performance skills with drama activities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teaching the class has also contributed to a development 

of confidence and ability to explain key ideas.  

 

History Buffs 

The Year 12 Ancient History are enjoying a viewing of      

Caligula, the documentary, in the course of their study of 

the Julio Claudians of Ancient Rome.    

The students of Modern History in Year 11 are              

undertaking a student-directed historical investigation, 

which is building their independent research skills. 

Geographically speaking… 

Stage Five HSIE classes are studying            

Australia’s Changing Communities with a focus 

on sustainability, multiculturalism and        

globalism. Strong classroom discussions are 

contributing to the students’ ability to          

construct meaningful extended responses.   

Students are also developing their geography 

skills in the context of a community study   

comparing the demographics of Lightning 

Ridge and Walgett.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Stage Four HSIE classes, the focus has 

been on the different Global Environments 

around the world. Students have been         

compared the challenges of living in these      

different parts of the world, such as the polar, 

desert and tundra. The students’ favourite     

environment to investigate is the Rainforest 

Environment and they practising their map 

reading skills to locate the world’s great      

rainforests. 



 

 

22 June to 26 June 2015 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples’ unique and timeless connection to 
land is the special focus and theme of this year’s National NAIDOC Week             
celebrations. 
 
The theme – We all Stand on Sacred Ground: Learn, Respect and Celebrate – highlights     
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples’ strong spiritual and cultural connection to 
land and sea. 
 
The National NAIDOC Committee encourages all Australians, young and old, to embrace the 
2015 National NAIDOC theme and to respect and celebrate local and national sites of            
significance or ‘sacred places’ and to learn of their traditional names, history and stories. 
For Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, a sacred place could be a geographic feature 
like a river or lake, a beach, bays, inlets, hills or mountain ranges. They could also be              
ceremonial grounds, galleries of rock art or engravings, or places used for gathering for         
cultural practices. 
 
As the oldest continuing culture on the planet, the living culture of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples is intrinsically linked with these sacred places. Long before European arrival, 
these places had traditional names that reflect the timeless   relationship between the people 
and the land. Often they are connected with Dreaming stories or tell of the meaning of an  area. 
National NAIDOC Committee co-chairs Anne Martin and Benjamin Mitchell said this year’s 
theme is an opportunity to pay our respects to country, acknowledge those who work tirelessly 
on preserving land, sea and culture and to celebrate our many sacred and significant places. 
Benjamin said that these places have been of important significance for Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people for tens of thousands of years. 
 
“Lots of places in your local region, your town or your city have traditional names and      
dreaming stories and we encourage everyone to learn more about their history, their meaning 
and the extraordinary relationship they have to the traditional custodians.” 
 
Anne points out that this year’s theme was specifically chosen to also highlight and celebrate a 
significant anniversary of one of Australia’s most iconic sacred places – Uluru. 
 
“2015 marks the 30th anniversary of the ‘Handback’ of Uluru to its traditional owners on 26 
October 1985 and we wanted to honour and share their story with the nation.” 
 
For more information including entry forms and ideas on how to celebrate, visit 

www.naidoc.org.au 

http://www.naidoc.org.au/


 

 

Lightning Ridge Central School will be celebrating NAIDOC week 22nd –26th June 



 

 

Secondary Athletics Carnival  



 

 

Primary Athletics Carnival 



 

 

Warrumbungle Environmental Education Centre                           Sustainability outreach program  



 

 

Warrumbungle Environmental Education Centre                           Sustainability outreach program  



 

 

Pyjama Day 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Behaviour Code for Students 
This document from the Department of Education and Training was released     

recently to outline the expectations for Students and schools in regard to           
behaviour at school. Lightning Ridge Central School has done a lot of work with 
all involved with our school over recent years to successfully address student    

behaviour. 

This document reinforces what we are trying to achieve and we will continue to 

work for – now with greater support from DEC. 

NSW public schools are committed to providing safe, supportive and responsive 

learning environments for everyone. We teach and model the behaviours we    
value in our students. 

In NSW public schools students are expected to: 

 Respect other students, their teachers and school staff and community      

members 

 Follow school and class rules and follow the directions of their teachers 

 Strive for the highest standards in learning 

 Respect all members of the school community and show courtesy to all        
students, teachers and community members 

 Resolve conflict respectfully, calmly and fairly 

 Comply with the school's uniform policy or dress code 

 Attend school every day (unless legally excused) 

 Respect all property 

 Not be violent or bring weapons, illegal drugs, alcohol or tobacco into our 
schools 

 Not bully, harass, intimidate or discriminate against anyone in our schools  

  

Schools take strong action in response to behaviour that is detrimental to self or others 

or to the achievement of high quality teaching and learning. 

 

Behaviour Code for Students: Actions 

Promoting the learning, wellbeing and safety of all students in NSW Public 
Schools is a high priority for the Department of Education and Communities. 

We implement teaching and learning approaches to support the development of 
skills needed by students to meet our high standards for respectful, safe and     

engaged behaviour. 

 



 

 

Respect 

 Treat one another with dignity 

 Speak and behave courteously 

 Cooperate with others 

 Develop positive and respectful relationships and think about the effect on   
relationships before acting 

 Value the interests, ability and culture of others 

 Dress appropriately by complying with the school uniform or dress code 

 Take care with property 

 

Safety 

 Model and follow departmental, school and/or class codes of behaviour and 
conduct 

 Negotiate and resolve conflict with empathy 

 Take personal responsibility for behaviour and actions 

 Care for self and others 

Avoid dangerous behaviour and encourage others to avoid dangerous behaviour  

Engagement 

 Attend school every day (unless legally excused) 

 Arrive at school and class on time 

 Be prepared for every lesson 

 Actively participate in learning 

Aspire and strive to achieve the highest standards of learning 

The principal and school staff, using their professional judgment, are best placed 
to maintain discipline and provide safe, supportive and responsive learning      

environments. The department provides a policy framework and resources such 
as Legal Issues Bulletins, access to specialist advice, and professional learning 

to guide principals and their staff in exercising their professional judgment. In 
this context the NSW Government and the Department of Education and             
Communities will back the authority and judgment of principals and school staff 

at the local level. 

 



 

 

Lost Property 
Reminder to all parents, if your child is 

missing items of clothing please check lost 

property in BOTH Front office Lost        

Property and your child’s classroom.  

 

If you have lost other items, 

please ask at the front       

office.  

Dr Kath Keenan coming on the 11th 

of June 

Dr Kath Keenan who comes to Lightning 

Ridge with the help of the Royal Flying 

Doctors will be visiting the school again 

on the 11th of June.  

Dr Kath is available to see children that 

attend the school. If you have concerns 

that your child’s health or behaviour is  

affecting their learning and wish to speak 

with Dr Kath, please make an                  

appointment to see her. Parents/carers 

need to be present at the appointment.  

Please phone the school and speak with 

Michelle Pymble to make your                

appointment. 

Unfortunately Dr Kath can only see       

students whilst visiting the school. If you 

would like to see Dr Kath you can see her 

at the Community Health Centre.  

 
Cricket Training  

4pm - 5:30pm 

Every Wednesday                 

for Stage 2 & 3 

Bring a Water Bottle  

Training will be held at 

the Cricket Nets.  

 (No training during school 

holidays) 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

CANTEEN MENU TERM 2 2015 
SNACKS (RECESS & LUNCH)     SANDWICHES (ROLLS EXTRA 20C)   HOT FOODS  

Zombie Monsters cheese flavoured pkt $1.00 Cheese $2.40  

Banana toastie  $2.50 Cheese salad $3.60 Sausage rolls (lite pastry) $3.00 

J’J’S chick/pizza/burger/s&v pkt $1.00 Cheese & tomato $3.00 Travellers pies  $3.30 

Grain waves sour crème $1.20 Ham cheese tomato $3.60 Party pies lite $0.90 

Go cookies choc chip lite/Anzac bisc $0.80 Ham or chicken salad $3.80 Chilli tenders $1.50 

Snack pacs choc /vanilla 140gm $1.50 Ham $3.00 Garlic bread  $1.20 

Yoplait yogurts vanilla/strawberry 175gm $2.00 chicken $3.00 UFO ½ roll cheese & tom sauce $1.60 

Cheese sticks $1.00 Ham & cheese $3.40 Chicken strips per bag (6) $2.80 

Lite sara lee muffins choc $1.90 Chicken lettuce mayo  $3.50 Chicken wedges (4) $2.80 

Popcorn $1.00 Egg lettuce mayo $3.40 Lasagne $3.80 

Fun buns (plain or cinnamon) $1.90 Egg/curried egg $3.20 Macaroni cheese $3.80 

Bacon & cheese rolls $1.60 Tuna lettuce mayo $3.50 Pizza pocket $2.80 

Mamee lone star Cheese snacks pkt $1.00 Vegemite  $2.20 Pizzas Ham & pineapple $3.00 

Mamee noodles chicken or BBQ pkt $0.80 WRAPS (WHOLEGRAIN)  Pizzas Supreme $3.00 

Fresh fruit banana/apples/oranges ($1.00 - $1.30)   Beefburger (lett/tom/cheese/beet) $4.20 

Fruit salad / peaches cups $1.30 Salad wraps $4.80 Chick. burger (lett/tom/mayo/beet) $4.00 

DRINKS  Chicken /Ham salad $5.50 Potato bake $3.80 

Spring Water 600ml $2.00 Chicken lettuce mayo $4.60 Beef or Chicken noodles $1.80 

Quench 10% juice blue/cola/pine lime/orange Chilli tender lettuce tom avo cheese $5.50 Chicken strips ea. (replace nuggets) 

$0.60 

Apple raspberry $2.30 Tuna lettuce mayo  $4.60 Cheese & tomato melt ½ roll $2.40 

350ml Orange/apple/tropical juice $2.50 Tuna salad $5.50 Cheese ham & tomato melt ½ roll $2.60 

Poppers apple/orange/tropical $1.80 

Classic 300ml choc/iced coffee/strawb milks $2.60 SALAD BOXES (please pre order salad bowl or box) 

Big M choc/strawb lite ctn milks 250ml $2.00 Salad box $5.50 MISCELLANEOUS 

Nippys reduced fat choc/strawb/honeycomb  Chicken/ham/egg/tuna all $6.00 Tomato Sauce or BBQ $0.20 

Iced coffee 375ml $2.40 salad box  Italian lite dressing $0.40 

LOL’s Tropical/blackcurrent/Razzbri $2.50 SMALL SALAD BOWLS  Bundle of lunch bags $2.00 

Plain ctn milks 300ml $2.00 Salad $4.00 

  Chicken/ham/egg/tuna $4.50  

ICECREAMS LUNCH ONLY  TOASTED SANDWICHS WRAPS EXTRA 80C 

Icy poles lemonade/raspberry $1.20 (all toasties cooking spray used)   

Fandangles caramel p/corn/choc/fairy floss $1.50 Cheese & ham $3.40 

Chocolate dixie cups/vanilla $1.00 Ham cheese tomato $3.60  

Ka blueys blue/red/lemon fizz $0.50 Ham cheese pineapple $3.70  

Frozen yogurts strawberry/mango $2.00 Cheese $2.60  

Frozen moosies Blue/Choc/Strawb. $1.20 Chicken avo cheese $3.70  

Bananarama/choc /real caramel icecream $1.50 Chicken & cheese $3.50  

Fruitzy ice pops $0.60 Cheese & tomato $3.00 

**SALAD BOXES INCL. (LETTUCE/TOMATO/CUCUMBER/CARROT/BEET/CHEESE)  ALL PROFITS MADE BY CANTEEN GO TO THE P&C FOR THE     

STUDENTS.    ***PLEASE NOTE THAT CANTEEN CLOSES FOR ORDERS BY 9.30AM!     
 


